
Strategic Plan - Grand Challenge 1 – Reduce poverty and inequality in our 
communities - Missions 1, 2, 3 and 4 - Service commitments noted. 
 
4 With reference to the minutes of 16th November 2022 (Print 4, page 414) 
approving a performance toolkit that would capture the actions and underpin the 
Grand Challenges and Missions contained within the Council’s Strategic Plan 2022- 
27, there was submitted a report by the Chief Executive focussing on Grand 
Challenge 1: Reduce poverty and inequality in our communities, Missions 1, 2, 3 and 
4, 
 
(1) advising  
 

(a) of the work underway across a number of key areas to support the plan’s 
commitments; and  

 
(b) that the Council’s Strategic Plan had initially been reported through a 

cost of living lens in order to ensure that all new activity initiated or 
prioritised as a response to the cost of living crisis could be reflected in 
performance reporting and considered of an annual review, however the 
plan was now been reported with a wider lens than the cost of living 
focus and reflects its wider commitments whilst keeping track of 
commitments which emerged through the ongoing cost of living lens; 

 
(2) detailing in an appendix to the report, the progress and performance made, 

together with examples of work underway by the Chief Executive’s 
Department, Education Services, Glasgow City Health and Social Care 
Partnership and Glasgow Life across key areas to deliver those commitments, 
focussing particularly on Grand Challenge 1 and the undernoted Missions:- 

 
(a) Mission 1: End child poverty in our city using early intervention to support 

families; 
 
(b) Mission 2: Meet the learning and care needs of children and their 

families before and through school; 
 
(c) Mission 3: Improve the health and wellbeing of our local communities; 

and 
 
(d) Mission 4: Support Glasgow to be a city that was active and culturally 

vibrant. 
 
After consideration, the committee noted  
 
(i) the Grand Challenges, Missions and Commitments within the Strategic Plan; 

and  
 
(ii) that if required, officers would report back with further detail or progress 

updates on specific commitments or actions as part of the committee’s future 
work programme. 

 



 


